

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 148 Circulation: 151 Date: Friday 20th May

Dear Parents/Carers,

As the weather gets warmer it is wonderful that the children want to be outside more and more and we encourage them to be as active as possible. I would like to remind you that in the mornings before 8.45am (when the gates officially open) your children are your responsibility, if you are not accompanying them to school please remind them of the need to behave sensibly and appropriately. The same can be said for once the children are dismissed at the end of the school day if you are not collecting and children are walking home they are the responsibility of parents/carers.

If your child is attending Breakfast Club they must be signed in by a parent or carer as we do not operate a booking system, this allows everyone knows the children have arrived at Breakfast Club.

Thank you

Graham Almond

After School Clubs

Our letter about 'After School Clubs' for this



term was issued yesterday. Please return promptly. We will give out confirmation slips next week and then clubs will start in the first week after half term.

Robin Hood Swimming

Our school fun swimming sessions are on a Thursday after school. £1 for a swim! A bargain and all proceeds go to the school.



Diary Dates

Friday 27th May

End of Term 5: Jubilee celebrations in school

'Red/White/Blue' non uniform day

Monday 6th June

Start of Term 6

Tuesday 7th June

Year 6 Swimming starts*

Friday 17th June

Book Fair Tea Party

Monday 27th June

Year 5 Curriculum Day John Spendluffe*

*letter to go out

Book Fair and Book Fair Tea Party

Our last Tea Party was a long time ago and was a great success!

The Book Fair will be back in school. It arrives on 14th June and culminates in our 'Book Fair Tea Party' on Friday 17th June. We will have our Book Fair open for you to make purchases after school each day. At our Book Fair Tea Party we will also have refreshments on sale. We would appreciate any donations of cakes for us to sell at the tea party on the morning of 17th June. All proceeds from the Book Fair and the Tea Party will go towards the purchase of new reading books for the children across the school!





Chapel Champions: 20th May



Achievement Award Values Award: Leadership

Allfie W: having an outstanding approach to maths. Stephanie: teaching Mr Patten the correct technique for

throwing the javelin.

Receptio	n Ethan: sharing lots of interesting facts in a very mature way.	Sophia: leading the class with her positive attitude and kindness.
Year 1	Zak: amazing improvement with his writing.	Kallie: leading her group when building a rocket.
Year 2	Teddy: persevering with his underarm throw and ability to hit a ball with a racket.	Isaac: leading the way and showing initiative and fetching resources that he needs to complete his work.
Year 3	Maisy: her independent research work in History.	Ruby: continuing to lead the way in terms of presentation and concentration.
Year 4	Sydney: his work in following the success criteria in English	Lola: leading the way with positivity
Year 5	Neveah: her amazing Computing skills when creating digital images.	Kian: confidently leading a whole class warmup during PE.

The Queen's Jubilee

Year 6

On the last day of term next week we will be marking the Queen's Jubilee which the country will have a four day bank holiday for at the end of half term.

Next week we will talk about the Queen, the royal family, the jubilee and the importance of monarchy to our country.



On Friday 27th May the children are welcome to come to school wearing red, white and blue (a combination of or just one/two colours): the colours of the Union Flag. **No donations are required.**

The children will be learning part of the National Anthem and singing this in our special "royal achievement assembly" on Friday when we will share what we have been learning about all week.

The Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children will also hold a 'royal picnic' in the afternoon. This will include an extra snack for the children - they will still have their lunch as normal.



As the children get older and may want to walk to and from school 'on their own' we understand parents and carers may wish for them to carry a mobile phone in case of an emergency. Children must bring any mobile phones to the School Office in the morning (switched off) and collect them from the School Office at the end of the school day once they have been released from their classroom. There are no circumstances in which children should have them with them during the school day and if this happens it is a breach of our Safeguarding policy.



Bikes and Scooters

The school grounds are a very busy place. Children are not permitted to ride their bike or scooter on the school grounds—we



don't want any accidents. The children should get off their bike or scooter at the grey or green entrance gates. Thank you for your support in this matter.